(Vending) NON-LOG: Weekly Report

MIMORANDUM

NATIONAL SEGURITY COUNCIL

SECRET

January 21, 1983

INFORMATION

MEMORANDUM FOR WILLIAM P. CLARK

FROM:

WALTER RAYMOND, JR.

SUBJECT:

Weekly Report

DECLASSIFIED NLS = 95.04/2

Meeting with Mike Samuels, International Vice President of the United States Chamber of Commerce. Mike met with me, Jerry Helman and Scott Thompson to consider effective ways in which American private business can participate actively in our overall program to foster democratic principles overseas. Mike's views were very constructive and he will give us some project proposals to consider.

(U) Public diplomer flow?

International Youth Year. I met with Dan Phillips who is the International Youth Year. I met with Dan Phillips who is the inter-agency coordinator for International Youth Year. He is a Department of State officer in the IO area. He is interested in developing a significantly enhanced capability to have effective American representation in meetings, conferences and other activities overseas. This is an important initiative as for the past 15 years we have more or less withdrawn from any effective organized and coordinated participation in international youth meetings. This does not mean to say that Americans have not been present but the international youth business is a target that the Soviets have had high on their list and, as a result, they have made considerable propaganda mileage out of these international gatherings. This and other initiatives within the broader "democracy program" are the kind of things we need to do.

USSR/Eastern Europe. I had lunch with Mark Palmer. We discussed the fact that the signing of NSDD 75 on US Relations with the Soviet Union opens the way for discussion on political action vis-a-vis the USSR. I will take the necessary steps in this area which I anticipate will culminate in a SPG meeting later in February. (5") " "

Meeting with Foundation Executives. Larry Eagleburger has agreed to chair a lunch with approximately 12 foundation executives tentatively scheduled for the week of February 7. This is designed to develop a broader group of people who will support parallel initiatives consistent with Administration needs and desires. The idea grew from a meeting with Smith-Richardson (Les Lenkowsky), Mellon-Scaife (Dan McMichael) and Olin (Michael Joyce) Foundation executives. This is separate from the initiative we have discussed with the President which will be designed to enlist a much larger private financial commitment for our democracy programs. (

DECLASSIFY ON: OADR